
 

  

 

 

 

Friday 2nd June 2023 
Term 2, Week 6 
 

Beechworth Primary School is committed to the implementation of Child Safe Standards  
to promote the safety and wellbeing of all young people.  

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s News  

Welcome to our week 6 Newsletter. 

Wow that was certainly a chilly start to the week at BPS.  With the cold weather and Winter now upon us, 

we have opened up the indoor play space at first break (11.00-11.30).  Students are able to come in and 

participate in quiet activities such as drawing and colouring, board games and construction.  It was lovely to 

see the sunshine again on Thursday. 
 

     
 

Reconciliation Week 

Across the school this week our students engaged in a range of activities beginning with our whole school 

assembly, where we discussed and developed our understanding of Reconciliation Week.  On Thursday 

we held ‘Wear it Yellow’ for Children’s Ground, a community action to support changing the future First 

Nations Children.  We raised $119 through our Gold Coin donations, then through additional donations 

were able to contribute a total of $200 to the fundraising Campaign.  If you would like to know more about 

Children’s Ground check out https://childrensground.org.au  

 

https://childrensground.org.au/


 

 

  

Reconciliation week occurs each year from 27 May to 3 June, with the first being held in 1996.  These 

dates commemorate two significant milestones in the reconciliation journey— the successful 1967 

referendum, and the High Court Mabo decision respectively.  On 27 May 1967, Australians voted to change 

the Constitution so that like all other Australians, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples would be 

counted as part of the population and the Commonwealth would be able to include them when passing 

laws.  Mabo Day is marked annually on 3 June.  It commemorates Mer Island man Eddie Koiki Mabo and 

his successful efforts to overturn the legal fiction of terra nullius, or 'land belonging to no-one'. 

 

How is NAIDOC week different to Reconciliation Week?  NAIDOC week is to celebrate our 65,000 plus 

year culture and connection to this Country, Reconciliation Week aims to heal the damage created in the 

last 250 years.   

 



 

 

Astronomy Night 

A great turn out for our Astronomy night.  It was a little cloudy which made it difficult to see but it was a 

great night for our star gazers none-the-less.  We commenced by looking at Venus through the telescope 

then moved inside to hear the presenter speak.  Lots of interesting information, despite the cloudy 

conditions.  Thank you to Jane Nicholas for the organisation and Beechworth Secondary College for 

hosting the event and for the delicious soup and treats. It is great to be able to collaborate with our local 

Senior school partners.   

 

Sadly, our STEM incursion on Tuesday for the Year 3-6 classes was postponed due to the facilitators being 

unwell.  We are looking to re-schedule the incursion. 

 

Assessment and Reporting 

We are entering into our reporting season at school.  Over the past week students have engaged in a 

range of assessment activities.  These assessments will be used together with the students’ classroom 

work to report on their individual progress over the past 6 months.  Teachers are working hard on preparing 

to write your child’s mid-year report.  The reports are a progress report for families to identify learning 

strengths and challenges.  Mid-year Reports (Semester Reports) will be sent home Thursday 22 June.   

 

School Council OSHC Sub-Committee 
We would love to have a couple of parent representatives join our sub-committee, to share their ideas.  

 

We are looking for interested members from our school community to join our OSHC sub-committee.  The 

purpose of the sub-committee will be to monitor and support the service delivery and report back to School 

Council with updates and recommendations in relation to our BPS OSHC program.  We anticipate that the 

Sub-committee will meet once or twice a term.  The sub-committee will be convened by one of our current 

school councillors (date and time to be determined to best suit members of the sub-committee).  If you are 

interested in our OSHC Sub-committee, please contact myself via email: 

susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au  

 

SWPBS Bronze Awards 

This week at our School Assembly we presented 17 
Bronze Awards for 30 SWPBS Values tickets.   
 
Congratulations to Aminata, Lucy, Leo, Evie, Harlow, 
Darcy, Kasper, Hazel, Willow, Jemima, Naomi, Larni, 
Isabel, Elvie, Violet, Heidi and Eli on consistently 
demonstrating the school values and being terrific 
role models for your peers. 
 
It is terrific to see these students stepping up and 
demonstrating our school values.   
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
Sue McDonald 
Principal 
susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au
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For the diary …  

Week Date Event / Activity 

TERM 2   

Week 7 Tuesday 6th June 

Friday 9th June 

2023 Prep Information Evening – 5.30pm 

BPS Junior Lions Speaking Contest (Year 3-6) 

Week 8 Monday 12th June 

Wednesday 14th June 

Kings Birthday Public Holiday 

School Council Meeting – 5.30pm 

Week 9 Monday 19th June 

Thursday 22nd June 

Friday 23rd June 

Halve Waste Incursions F-6 

Mid-year Reports sent home 

Last day for Term 2 – 2.30pm finish 

TERM 3   

Week 1 Monday 10th July First day for Term 3 

Week 6  Friday 18th August Pupil Free day – Staff Development Day 

Week 7 Friday 25th August Book Week – Book Parade & Grandparents Day 

Week 8 Tuesday 29th August 

Friday 1st September 

District Athletics (Year 4-6 only) 

Father’s Day Breakfast 

Week 10 Friday 15th September Last day for Term 3 – 2.30pm finish 

TERM 4   

 Thursday 30th November –  

Friday 1st December  

Year 3 & 4 Feathertop Chalet Adventure Camp 

 

 

Beechworth Primary School Office Hours are:  Monday – Friday 8.30 – 4.30  

• Jeanette: Mon – Thurs 8.30-11.30, Fri 8.30-3.00 

• Samantha: Mon – Fri 8.30–4.30 
 

 

TheirCare (Before & After School Care at BPS)   

• Service and Bookings: phone 0447 717 055 

• Area Manager, Rick: 0459 555 671 
 

 

 

P.O. Box 203  
Beechworth, Vic 3747 

Beechworth Primary School 
17 Junction Road 

Beechworth, Vic 3747 

 
(03) 5728 1066   

beechworth.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

   

 

 

School Uniform For Sale 

1 x Sz 14 Long Sleeve School Polo shirt $10 

1 x Sz 14 School Shell Jacket $20 

Ph: 0427 244 965 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

   

   

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


